



24 February 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

I wrote to you on Saturday and want to now give you an update on the current situation regarding the school buildings.

Extensive work is still taking place based on the erection of scaffolding around the site, which is both large scale and complex. We plan to be fully operational and, therefore, the school building being fully open, from Monday 2nd March 2020. This week we are having to manage the site as each day goes by taking account of the remaining work and some poor weather conditions.

Your child in Year 9 will be in school on the following dates **ONLY** and, therefore, will **not be in school** on **Tuesday 25th February** 2020.

Year 9 in school on: Wednesday 26th February 2020 Thursday 27th February 2020 Friday 28th February 2020

Year 9 students will start at 9.45am each day and finish school at 3.15pm each day for the remainder of this week.

We thank you for your ongoing patience and support with this issue. I would like to assure you we are working tirelessly with building contractors to complete the work required following the damage from the storm.

Yours faithfully

Acting Headteacher